
	

	

 
09 January 2015 
 
Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
Head, Disclosure Department 
3rd Floor, Philippine Stock Exchange 
Philippine Stock Exchange 
Ayala Triangle, Ayala Ave. 
Makati City 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Encarnacion: 
 
We are herewith submitting our certifications of (1) attendance of the Company’s 
Board of Directors and (2) compliance of the Manual of Corporate Governance for 
2014. 
 
Thank you and warm regards. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
Atty. Socorro Ermac Cabreros 
Corporate Secretary 
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